CPUC Decision-Making Process

Like every application that comes before the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), the Lodi Gas Storage Project is undergoing an extensive review process. The CPUC is reviewing the project to ensure that all potential environmental impacts have been identified and considered, and that the public has had a full opportunity to participate in decision-making. 

The CPUC's review process actually consists of two review processes, the General Proceeding and the Environmental Review. These two processes occur simultaneously, and each addresses different aspects of the proposed project. Both offer several opportunities for agency and public participation. 

The General Proceeding focuses on utility ratepayer and public benefit issues and examines whether the project meets the CPUC's criteria for approval. The issues addressed in the General Proceeding include:

· The need for the project

· Effects on utility ratepayers

· Economic impact on adjacent landowners

· Effect on community values, recreational and park areas, historical and aesthetic characteristics of the community

· Pipeline interconnection issues (for example, how will the proposed project connect with PG&E's existing gas transmission system)

· Indemnity issues (e.g., are adjacent landowners adequately protected against damages from the project?)

· The degree of disclosure that is required about the applicant's storage contracts

An assigned Commissioner and an Administrative Law Judge supervise the General Proceeding, which includes steps such as a pre-hearing conference, evidentiary hearings, and public participation hearings. The CPUC has currently scheduled the evidentiary hearings between June 14 and 18 at the CPUC (505 Van Ness Avenue, San Francisco). Contact the CPUC Public Advisor Office (415-703-2074 or e-mail: public.advisor@cpuc.ca.gov) for more information on how to participate. The public participation hearing will be held in the project area in late summer.

The Environmental Review addresses all issues relating to potential environmental impacts, including:

· Air quality 

· Water quality 

· Noise 

· Public health and safety

· Geological effects

· Compatibility with existing and adjacent land uses and zoning laws

· Effect on housing and population

· Traffic and transportation

· Effects on levees

· Effects on other natural resources, such as wildlife habitat

The Environmental Review process includes such steps as preparing an Environmental Impact Report (EIR), providing a public comment period on the EIR, and holding public meetings. 

For a complete discussion of the steps involved in either the General Proceeding or the Environmental Review, please visit the CPUC's website at: 

http://www.cpuc.ca. gov/divisions/energy/environmental/ info/lodi-gas.htm 

When the steps of both the Environmental Review and the General Proceeding are complete, the Administrative Law Judge will prepare a draft decision for the CPUC and other participating parties to review. The Administrative Law Judge will consider the Final EIR, public comments, and the evidence developed during the General Proceeding in issuing the draft decision. The CPUC Commissioners then vote on the proposed project application and issue their final decision.
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